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Council Minutes 
Alleman City Council met Monday July 9, 2018 at 7pm in City Hall.  Mayor Jones called the 
meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mayor Jones asked for a 
roll call.  Council members present:  Arlene Sampson, David Wilcox, Bill Stevens, Perry Smith, 
and John Hathaway.   
City personnel present :  Shari Buehler City Clerk,  Ric Long Director of Public Works  
Guests were Lieutenant Brandon Bracelin, Larry Brunscheon, Sheery Brunscheon, Doyle 
Buckalew, Jeanette Buckalew, Scott Rozenboom, Heather Rozenboom, Bob Kramme, Bobby 
Jones, Sarah Shambrock, Dan Chrisco, Ashley Chrisco, Noah Chrisco, Robert Haspels 

Public Forum 
 Sarah Shambrock from Marsy’s Law for Iowa spoke about Marsy’s Law and and the 
Council and Community to sign a petition to support Marsy’s Law. 
 

Dan Chrisco 1040 NW 134th Ave spoke about the letter he received from the City of 
Alleman in regards to the front ditch on his property and would like to work with the City with the 
water flow in ditch. 
 

Robert Haspels 250 NE 141st Ave spoke to the council about a suggestion he has to 
help ease flooding of his property.  
 

Reports of Advisory Boards and Commissions 
 Sheriff Report: 
 The Polk County Sheriff Report was given by Lieutenant Brandon Brown of the Polk 
County Sheriff.  Bill Stevens made motion for the sheriff report to be approved, David Wilcox 
seconded and the motion was approved.   
 
 Street Report: 
 The street report was given by Councilman Bill Stevens.  David Wilcox motioned for the 
street report to be approved, Arlene Sampson seconded the and motion was approved.   
 
 Park and Recreation Report: 
 The park and rec report was given by Councilman David Wilcox. John Hathaway  made 
the motion to approve the report,Perry Smith seconded and the motion was approved. 
 

  
Planning and Zoning Report: 

 There was no Planning and Zoning Meeting Report. 
 

Board of Adjustments Report:  
There was no Board of Adjustments Meeting Report. 

 
Approval of Financials and Invoices: 



Bill Stevens made a motion for the finances and invoices to be approved, Arlene 
Sampson seconded and the motion was approved.   
 

Old Business: 
Pit Bull owner update. Councilman David Wilcox excused himself from the room. 
 
Heath Huff has asked the City to allow his dogs to be in a pen or on a leash when outside.  The 
Council has requested removal the dogs from the City limits.   The Council vote was as follows 
to allow the Huff’s to keep their dogs in a pen or on a leash: 
 Stevens: Yes   Smith: No 
 Sampson: No  Hathaway: Yes 
 Mayor Jones: No 
 
New Business:  
 
Councilman Hathaway would like a letter sent to Gary Fjelland to invite him to the next council 
work session due to flooding concerns about improvements he would like to make to his 
driveway. 
 
Ric Long was thanked for the painting he did in the Alleman City Hall Council Chambers.  
 
Adjourned: 
At 7:45 pm John Hathaway asked it there was any further city business.  All Ayes and Mayor 
Carmella Jones closed the June Council Meeting. 
 
Respectfully Submitted By Shari Buehler City Clerk 
 


